
Supplemental Guidelines for Cell Phone Purchases
This guideline is to address purchases of cell phones and the payment of bills associated with them.
Salary Additive:  All salary additives for cell phones shall be added to the employee’s salary. It will be noted in their job description they are required to carry a cell phone and the cost of doing so has been negotiated into their compensation.  The amount of the additive is intended to cover the business related monthly charges (including data) for the phone and the cost of the equipment.  The institution will only cover one data plan per employee.  It has been deemed that a salary additive as described above is considered to cover a data plan.
The employee will purchase their own phone and be billed individually for their service.  Because the employee has purchased the phone and pays the bill individually, there are no tax consequences with this method.  The employee may use the business related charges as a deduction on Line 21 of the Schedule A (Form 1040).  Telephone records on individual phones are not subject to open records requests. 
Departmental Phone:  Departments can purchase institutional phones instead of using salary additives.  Departmental phones are to be used for business related purposes only remain the property of the institution.  Any personal usage is strictly prohibited and creates a taxable event to the employee.  Telephone records on departmental phones are subject to open records requests.
Please note:  Any email received through the university email system is subject to open records requests, regardless of the ownership of the device it is received on.  
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